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Personnel Committee Report

March 27, 2017

The Personnel Committee met on Wednesday, February 15, 2017 at 2 pm.  Members of the committee consist of Mr. Joe Cummings (Committee Chair) and Dr. Kathy Granger, both of whom were present at this meeting.  Mr. J.J. Lewis, President & CEO, serves as an ex-officio member and Mr. Miguel Aguilar, Executive Assistant to the CEO, serves as secretary, both of whom were also present at this meeting.

Mr. Lewis provided highlights from the Staff Report (the entire Staff Report can be found online, in our Personnel Committee Meeting Packet):

Bamboo HR

Bamboo HR is our HRIS system.  In addition to tracking credentials for our staff, mandatory training, and leave balances (they also request leave from the system), we have expanded it to include our Performance Planning system.  In March, our Self Review will be released for staff through Bamboo.  Starting in 2017-18, our entire performance planning process will also run through the system.

Ventura County

We are working with the County of Ventura, Workforce Investment Board (part of America’s Job Center) to recruit and hire potential job seekers in Ventura County.  The On-the-Job-Training program is designed to make it more affordable for hiring and training individuals. The program reimburses directly to AAS, up to 50 percent of a trainee’s gross wages, for the duration of the training period.
Mr. Lewis introduced Mr. David Britton, Chief Customer Officer for Board on Track, who led the committee through an overview and demonstration of the CEO Evaluation Tool through their system.  This system was approved for use by the Personnel Committee at its December meeting.  

Mr. Lewis walked the committee through the draft 2017-18 Staff Handbook.  The handbook was prepared with assistance from our legal counsel.  It will be on the April 19th Personnel Committee agenda for approval, prior to going to the full Board of Directors for approval in June.
The meeting adjourned at 9:47 am.  The next Personnel Committee meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 19th starting at 2 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mr. Joe Cummings

Board Member & 

Personnel Committee Chair
